FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19th January 2015 at 6.30pm at The White Lion Hotel, Hebden Bridge
Present: Martin Whittell (Chair), David Storr, David Taylor, Diana Monahan, Andy Grant, Nina Smith and Lesley Mackay (for part of meeting)
Apologies:  Bob Deacon
Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as correct.
Sign for The Co-operative Community Grant application:  The signage had been delayed by trying to obtain high resolution images.  David Taylor would like the wording to read ‘gardens planted out and maintained by Friends of Hebden Bridge Station’.  The meeting agreed:  main sign for the Nursery Garden, plus one by the turning circle, the forecourt fence and one beside the water butt.  Action: Diana Monahan

Bike n’Go:  Nothing heard: Nina to raise this with Pete Myers.  Action: Nina Smith
Signal Box and Lamp Room:  Viewing of Lamp Room with Matt still to take place.  Action:  Matt Gibson and David Taylor

Carol Singing:  Took place on 8th December. Some further donations took the eventual total raised to £105.58.   Letters of appreciation received from the Railway Children Charity and Craig Whittaker MP.

Re-timing of buses to Old Town:  Nina reported that she had been in contact with the bus company TLC about re-timing the buses to Old Town following timetable changes.  A meeting is planned.  Action: Nina Smith
Cigarette Boxes:  It was suggested that Nina contact Pete Myers to see if these could be installed.  There are a number of other issues which could be raised with Northern such as the need for slabs to the front of the station so that passengers can look at the information boards behind the telephone box.  Similarly it would be useful to know when the clearing of the top vegetation to the front of the nursery would take place.  Action:  Nina Smith
Joint meeting with Mytholmroyd Station Partnership:  Martin, David Storr and Lesley will attend this meeting with British Transport Police, West Yorkshire Police, Northern Rail, Network Rail and other station groups on 22nd January 2015.

Information boards /Luddenden Foot Exhibition: David Taylor pointed out that the images are not ours to copy or give away.  Six boards of photographs of Luddenden Foot Station have been loaned by FoHBS to Justine Wyatt.

Trains to Leeds from Platform 1:  Nina will raise with Pete Myers the need for information to passengers.  Action: Nina Smith
Chair’s Report:  Only item was the meeting at Mytholmroyd with BT Police on 22nd January.
Treasurer’s Report:  Donation of £1.50 from an appreciative station library user to be used to acquire some second hand books. Action: David Storr

Northern Rail:  In Matt’s absence there was nothing to report.
Working Party Report:  Diana had done some work pruning last week.  Lesley noted the need to clear some of the dead leaves from the herbaceous borders.  The working party schedule would be available soon.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Painting of Cycle Lockers:  Lesley has still not heard from Peter Stubbs.  Action: Lesley Mackay
Any other business:  

Rubbish:  Martin reported that the rubbish being thrown over the fence from Pennine Housing area onto Network Rail property had been growing substantially recently.  Lesley will contact Matt Gibson about this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Car Park extension.   Progress thought to be dependent on availability of Sheard’s site. No firm news despite recent local newspaper article.
Light for Bus Shelter:  Concern about the lack of lighting at the bus shelter had been expressed.  It was noted that Metro appeared to have no funds for the improvements needed.  It was agreed that Lesley would write to Metro to ask about this as chair of the UCVR Sustainable Transport Group.  Action: Lesley Mackay
Accessibility Measures:  A request for suggestions to make the station more accessible had been circulated prior to the meeting.  A number of suggestions have been received.  Lesley requested that further suggestions should be made to her, in writing, as soon as possible because the Northern Rail deadline was the end of January.  Action:  All members

Poetry Reading:  Bob Deacon said that Winston had offered to help organise more poetry for 2015 and Diana had offered to put this up on our website.  It was agreed to go ahead with this.  Action:  Bob Deacon

UCVR Sustainable Transport Group is asking for views from all local political candidates about transport and more information will be given in due course.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Information Boards:  Lesley asked for suggestions for new displays for our Information Boards.  Posters for Carol-Singing and the chair’s Report of the Stakeholders’ Day Out were suggested.  Action:  Lesley Mackay and David Taylor

Diana mentioned that she would update the website with the same information.  Action:  Diana Monahan  

Website: there is a problem of FoHBS not being on page 1 of Google search.  Diana will seek advice on this.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 2nd March 2015 at 6.30pm at The White Lion Hotel.
